
Get the Cobwebs Out Cruise Report 

 
Spring is officially Welcomed! 

The Get the Cobwebs Out cruise, after being rescheduled a day early to avoid 

an impending weather system, was as beautiful as early April can possibly be.  Our 

anchorage off Lukens cemetery in the South River was a perfect spot to enjoy a light 

south-easterly breeze, flat water, temperatures in the high 60’s, and warm spring 

sun.  

 

Six boats were able to rearrange their schedules to join us.  Rich & Shirley 

Righter on the Olive, George & Marjorie Dufek on Andiamo, and Out of the Blue 

rafted up to Bill & Phyllis Chaplik on the Blue Comet.  Thank you Bill!  Tom & Diane 

Carbone on Jupiter and Ken & Lou Ann Roberts on Godspede anchored close by and 

dinghied in.  One of the “cobwebs” was on Tom’s dinghy motor, so he took the 

opportunity for some rowing exercise.  Ken Roberts drove home from upstate New 

York Sunday night, ETA midnight, to be sure he was home in time to sail to the South 

River on Monday.  Now that’s dedication!                                                                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We convened on Andiamo, a Lagoon 38, for drinks and a dinner of chili, 

cornbread, salad, delicious desserts, and enjoyable conversation.  Thanks so much to 

the Dufek’s for their hospitality on such an accommodating ship. As if on cue, a pod 

of dolphins visited off our stern as we watched the beautiful sunset.  Per good 

seamanship, we broke up the raft and each anchored for the night.  Cool temps and 

smooth water made for good sleeping. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  



 
 

 

A pretty sunrise greeted the early risers, along with south winds for the ride 

home.  Thanks to all who attended, we had a great time.  See you on the next cruise! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joe and Carol Glorioso 

S/V Out of the Blue 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 


